
NOVEMBER 2021 LOCO Newsletter

MEETING 

Tuesday, November 9th, 7:00 pm


Carlisle Visitor Center

Program  Part Two of the video 


COLOR MAGIC: VALUE and HARMONY 


with Deb Menz

Show and Tell / Show Table


Snacks: Sara Twining, 
Debbie Shaw, Ann Hauser



November, 2021

President Perspective,

It was nice to see so many familiar and new faces at our last meeting.  We had 
members return after a long hiatus.  Welcome back.  We had one member visiting from 
Indiana and we had a few new faces join us.  Welcome to all.


Officers and Committee Chairs:  Just a reminder that this is NOT an election year.  All 
positions have one more year. Someone asked me what the responsibilities of the 
president and other officer positions are and I will be sharing my thoughts and 
experience in a future newsletter.  If anyone wants to join a committee please do so.  
Also, our Program and Workshop committees are always looking for ideas for us to get 
inspired and learn from.  Help them out! 

Demonstrations:  So far we have one commitment for next year.  March 29th at the 
LaGrange/Midview Library.  We will be looking for volunteer spinners and weavers. 
More information will be available closer to the event.  We are not sure yet about Mill 
Hollow Winter event.  Wooster event will need our help Memorial Weekend.  We will 
keep everyone posted.

Service Project:  Our September raffle baskets provided enough money for us to send 
to organization(s) of our choice.  The last few years we sent to Navajo Weavers, SEPA, 
Heifer Project, and Animal Conservancy.  Bring ideas for this year to our November 
meeting so that we can vote in December.

Media Guild:  Medina guild has had many opportunities for us to participate.  Thank you 
to the guild.  Gina has been adding information about the Medina Guild in our 
newsletter.  Thank you to Nancy Page for being the liaison.

Donation:  Colleen Jorgensen, daughter of Pat Harrison will be dropping some items off 
at our November meeting.  She dropped some items off at a meeting once before.  
There will be some books and yarn samples.


See you in November

Barb Enos

President LOCO


A link from Ann Davies:   


Jamdani Weaving


https://youtu.be/P76_0JvlacQ

https://youtu.be/P76_0JvlacQ


October Minutes 

President Barb Enos welcomed many guests, new members, and members who 
haven’t attended meetings in awhile to our October meeting at 7:12 with 39 people 
in attendance.


MOTION 2021-13

Karen Long moved and Irena Talandis seconded to accept the September 
minutes as published.  Motion passed unanimously.

Old News:  The Function and Color February Challenge

President Barb introduced the Show & Tell table and the new Show & Display 
table.  Our meeting rooms have been reserved for the next year.


Treasurer Missy gave a financial report.

Workshop Sara asked members to come 30 minutes early next meeting to help 
present sheep to shawl ideas.

Program Karen went over the programs being worked on for the next many 
meetings.

Demo Chris presented the information from Grafton Library asking us to demo in 
March 2022.

Membership Jean reported 58 paid members and the books are coming next 
month.

President reported for Sunshine Chris that 4 Birthday cards were sent this month.

Refreshment Irena has schedule that needs filled in, please sign up with her.

Librarian Pat encouraged everyone to check out new magazine issues at Ginko 
Gallery.

Equipment Julie said to text her for equipment.

Nancy invited everyone to the Medina guilds Kilt making lecture.


SHOW & TELL

Gina: Linen and ice dying

Betsy:  5 tencel scarves including fringe twisting, 3/6 cotton towels in fall colors

Chris Strekely:  knitted ear warmer

Vilija Deutschman:  handspun woven wool blanket

Che Gonzalez:  Shawl of merino/silk blend

Julie:  Patchwork hand quilted placemats 5 plus colors for February challenge

Fall Harvest refreshments were enjoyed.

Gina and the program committee produced and played Get to Know Your Guild 
Members.  It was entertaining, educational, eye opening, and enjoyed by all.

 



October 
Show and 

Tell



Adopt a Native Elder Navajo Rug Show and Sale

Friday, November 12, 2021 - 6:00 pm MST


INFORMATION FROM THE WEBSITE:

“The 2021 Rug Show theme is titled, "I Have A Voice." We have but a brief 
window of time left with the traditional Elders, many of who are in their late 
80s and 90s. Many of their stories had not been shared before because no 
one had ever asked them. Sharing their stories with you helps the weavers 
feel that we care for them and their lives.  
 
“Their faces are their story of struggle, survival, and perseverance,” says 
Adopt-A-Native-Elder Founder Linda Myers. “Their hands hold the gentleness 
and softness of old age. Their rugs show the beauty within the weavers. It is a 
great honor to share the weavers' rugs and stories with you.” 
 
To participate in this Virtual Event, visit our website on:  
NOVEMBER 12, 2021 AT 6:00 p.m. MST “ 
https://anelder.org

Go to the website to see examples of traditional weavings, and a preview of 
the sale items for 11/12/2021.  


This is a link to a tube video that describes the weavers and why the Adopt a 
Native Elder program exists.  This is one of our organizations.  


https://www.cnn.com/2017/03/23/us/cnnheroes-linda-myers-adopt-
a-native-elder/index.html


https://anelder.org
https://www.cnn.com/2017/03/23/us/cnnheroes-linda-myers-adopt-a-native-elder/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2017/03/23/us/cnnheroes-linda-myers-adopt-a-native-elder/index.html


Many thanks to Nancy Page for NEWS FROM MEDINA GUILD


DEMOSTRATIONS OR GATHERINGS 

I would like to thank everyone for their participation in and at various events this 
demonstration season. Some were a surprise and last minute, some took sometime to set 
up.  I am putting together a calendar that will show when the events are so we can know 
when, where. This will help me to better know what is do able. The more members that 
help demo the more events we can do and inspire people to try our craft. I have also been 
pretty lacks about getting names and contact information for members that say they will be 
coming. This is for me to be able to contact you if there is a sudden change in plans.

The best example was the recent cancellation of the spinning at Buehler’s. I had no idea 
who was planing on coming. So I called a few regulars and had them get the word out.  I 
understand we still had a member show up later that afternoon. I am very sorry that 
happened.


SPINNING WHEEL & CRAFT IN PLAY DATE   November 6, 10 to 4.

We will be gathering at the Brunswick Public Library, 3649 Center Road, Brunswick, OH 
44212.

This is our annual Fall get together, which is open to the public. This year due to Coved, 
we are asking you to bring your own food and drink, also while mask are not required, we 
are strongly encouraging them. The Library has good circulation but the windows do not 
open.

The meeting room is right inside to the right.  If you need help carrying in your supplies call 
or text and we will come help, you may pull up unload and then park your car. Again please 
bring your own food, drink and mask.


ROC DAY, January 8, 2022, 10 to 3. at the Medina Presbyterian Church.  All guilds 
welcome

What is Roc Day? The story as I know it, is that traditionally it is the day after Epiphany, 
when the spinning wheels came back out and the spinners got back to work. The weavers 
got another week off, till there was enough yarn spun to keep them busy.

We celebrate this by getting together on the Saturday nearest to Epiphany. We spin, 
weave, knit, crochet, any craft you can transport. We also do a gift exchange by raffle. So 
please bring a small gift or several. They can be labeled: For a Spinner, Weaver, dyer, 
crocheter, Knitter, or anyone. 

But while that does sound somewhat organized we do need to have some assistance, in 
handing out raffle tickets, setting up tables, setting up chairs, organizing possible games, 
or crafting areas.

If you are interested in assisting please email me and we can meet before the the 
November meeting.


November Program: a Talk by Lisa Pettry on growing and drying dye plants!



The Hines 
Sheep Co.

Tom, Beth and 
Holly Hines

10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035

(440) 458-4049


Fleece of champion 
Columbias and Southdowns 
and Natural Sheep (black) 
Roving, skins yarn, freezer 
lamb, jerky.  By 
Appointment


Ginko Gallery                                            

  Liz Burgess

 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH    44074                 

  (440) 774-3117                                          


 Local Artists’ Work,    Studio Space, 
Art  Supplies


Donations appreciated 
for the kittens.   

President: 

Barb Enos,  benos@oberlin.net


Vice President:  

Karen Long, karen@oberlin.net


Treasurer:

Missy Merril, missle05@yahoo.com


Secretary: 

Elaine Jameyson, 
ejameyson@hotmail.com


Workshops: Sara Twining, saraawt@gmail.com 

Margaret Herrmann- Dreher, herrmann1949@aol.com 


Programs: 

Ann Davies, Aedavies58@gmail.com

Jean Ohlenbusch, naej4037@gmail.com 

Karen Long, Karen@oberlin.net

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Library: 

Pat Serio, midwife@oberlin.net 


Demonstrations:

Chris Strekely,   Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com

Elizabeth Yasaki, eayasaki@gmail.com 


Membership:  

Jean Crawford, Jeancrw8@aol.com 


Sunshine:  

Christine Bruce, christybspinall@yahoo.com


Guild Equipment:  

Julie Bragg, jb76quilts@msn.com


Refreshments:  

Irena Talandis, kugelis935@gmail.com


Historian: 

Ann Hauser, meandruffy@yahoo.com


Newsletter/Website:  

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Web-mistress: 
Donna Holmes,

donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com


Check out FAVA’s website for all 
sorts of classes in Oberlin!


https://www.favagallery.org


Ed the Wheel Healer

Maker of Great Wheels

Mender of All Things Spinning

Ed Rowe

45485 Hughes Rd.

Oberlin, OH 44074

216-269-5413

(216) 269-5413
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